

## www.9alami.info

Academic Year: 2015 / 2016 English Mock Exam N°1 Duration: 2 hours Although Article 19 of the 2011 Constitution states that men and women should enjoy equal rights and freedoms in all areas: civil, political, economic, social, cultural and environmental, Morocco is ranked 131 out of 142 countries for equal gender rights, according to the Global Gender Gap Report of



2014. The situation is even worse for rural women. Societal problems, stereotypes, and lack of livelihood sources stand in the way of <u>their</u> progress. Accordingly, parents resort to marrying off their daughters at an early age which makes them depend mostly on their husbands to survive.

Indeed, Morocco is among the worst countries for women, according to a recent report from the World



Economic Forum. In rural areas, 83 percent of women marry when they are minors and should be at school instead; some are as young as 13 years old. They are neither physically nor mentally able to bear responsibilities like caring for their husbands and bearing children. Poverty and a lack of education contribute to the social degradation of women in rural areas where there are limited employment prospects.

Schools are often both remote and very expensive. Moreover, in such areas, traditions and norms dictate women's roles in life which consists of getting married, doing household chores, and raising kids.

- Honour is highly regarded in rural areas, and girls must show **chastity**\*. They rarely go out and must show obedience to strict social norms. A girl who breaks these rules may bring shame to her family. As a result, families keep their daughters at home as soon as they reach puberty in order to avoid any problems that may affect their reputation. Women in rural areas suffer, but society is oblivious. To empower them, we have to change our habits and strengthen them socially, economically and culturally. As a first step, Morocco must start an effective project to help involve rural areas in sustainable development, especially by giving much more importance to women there.
- In this respect, building enough schools and facilitating access to them would guarantee a better future for girls, as it will initiate change by displaying models of successful women

in the Moroccan and international context. The mass media is also invited to play its role in making people conscious of the importance of women's participation in social life. Muslim scholars can contribute to eradicating stereotypes and gender gap and promoting basic rights and gender equality.



Morocco needs every citizen to take part in developing the economy. So, women are part of this project. Their empowerment, especially in rural areas, is a must, and it is the responsibility of all Moroccans. 

This process will be more effective if Morocco succeeds in changing its inhabitants' male way of thinking. Women should be aware that they are not under the control of men. They are independent members who can contribute to society in the same way as men.

عفة chastity\* chasteté

I	COMPREHENSION (15 POINTS) {BAS	E YOUR ANSWERS ON THE TEXT}			
A	Tick $oxdot$ the most appropriate title for the text. (1 pt)				
1 2 3	Urban Women In Morocco – A Call For Empowerment Rural Women In Morocco – A Call For Empowerment Rural Women In Morocco – A Change For The Better				
В	Complete the following chart with information from the text. (3 pts)				
	Cause	Effect			
1		Women usually rely on their parents or their husband			
		to survive.			
2	Honour is reputable in rural areas, and girls must				
	show virtue.	The second of th			
3		The empowerment of women in all Morocco is an ob			
		gation.			
С	Answer the following questions. (3 pts)				
1	Why shouldn't girls be married at an early age?				
2	How can schools promote change?				
3	What must rural women be convinced of?				
D	Are these sentences TRUE or FALSE? JUSTIFY. (3 pts)				
1	Urban women enjoy a better situation.				
2	In rural areas there are a lot of job opportunities.				
3	If Morocco wants to develop, rural women should be given priority.				
E	Complete the following sentences with information from the text. (2 pts)				
1	Morocco is placed among the lowest countries where genders don't benefit from equal rights despite				
2	Muslim scholars can not only contribute to eradicating stereotypes and gender gap, but				
F	Find in the text words that mean the same as the following. (2 pts)				
1	far-off (parag 2) 2 unaware (parag 3)				
G	What do these underlined words in the text refe	er to? (1 pt)			
1	<u>their</u> (parag 1)2	This process (parag 5)			

A	Choose th	ne correct answe	r from the list	t. (1.5 pts)			
1	The people	The people called yesterday want to buy the house.					
	а	which	b	who	С	whose	
2	We're real	ly looking forward		yo	u again.		
	а	to seeing	b	seeing	С	to see	
3	The kids		go to b	ed early this ev	ening. They are off	tomorrow.	
	а	can't	b	mustn't		needn't	
В	Put the ve	Put the verbs between brackets in the correct tense. (3 pts)					
1	1 When I looked at her at that moment, I (notice) that her eye				nat her eyes were red and		
	swollen be	swollen because she (cry)					
2	(you / see)		he	r lately?			
С	Give the d	Give the correct form of the words between brackets. (3 pts)					
1	The article	The article was about that international aid (organize)					
2	They hate	being (depend)		on	their parents.		
3	It is not (m	ere)		a job, but a w	ay of life.		
D	Join the p	Join the pairs of sentences using the connectors between brackets. (3 pts)					
1	•	If you want to understand how the human body works, you need to have some knowledge of chemistry (in order that)					
2	She knew that it was dangerous; and yet she walked home by herself. ( <i>though</i> )						
3	He works a	He works as a doctor. He also writes novels in his spare time. ( <i>along with</i> )					
E	Rewrite the following sentences beginning with the words given. (3 pts)						
1	They will s	pend all the mone	y this year.				
	By next ye	By next year, they					
2	Someone	Someone is going to take the children to school.					
	The childre	The children					
3	I'm sorry I didn't pay much attention while doing the exercise. I should						
F	Match the	Match the sentences with the functions. (1.5 pts)					
			Sentences			Functions	
1	•	and thus not auth				a cause	
3	The term 'Arts' usually refers to humanities and social sciences.  c effect						

II LANGUAGE (15 POINTS)

## DO TASK 1 AND TASK 2

Task 1: (4 pts)

## COMPLETE THE FOLLOWING PARAGRAPH.

Most of the time, I hang about with my friends and we entertain ourselves in different ways. Usually we					
	We also				
	Sometimes we				
	Finally, we can				
<u>Task 2:</u> (6 pts)					
A lot of children drop out of school for various the negative impact of this phenomenon.	us reasons. Write an essay in which you list the causes and ( <u>~</u> <b>100</b> words)				